

## CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM

**FROM:** The Office of the City Manager **DATE:** June 8, 2020

**SUBJECT:** Announcements

PRESENTER:

## **GENERAL DESCRIPTION:**

At each City Council meeting a member of the governing body announces upcoming events and recognizes an employee who exemplifies our core values.

## Announcements:

While the Mayor's monthly bicycle rides are on pause for now, we are kicking off summer with a "virtual" ride this week. Visit our website to select one of the suggested routes, submit photos from select points along your ride and be entered into a drawing for prizes from the Parks & Recreation Department. Anyone who spots Mayor Trevino during their ride and includes a photo of him with their submission will be an automatic Virtual Ride Week winner! You can find complete details on the city's website and Facebook page.

The Mayor's Summer Reading Club has officially begun at the NRH Library. Readers of all ages can earn prizes by keeping track of how much they read. The Library will also be hosting free online events throughout the summer. Visit the Library's website for a schedule and registration information.

NRH<sub>2</sub>O Family Water Park will be opening for their 25<sup>th</sup> season on Monday, June 15 following Governor Abbott's guidelines for water park operations. Because the opening is later than usual, any passes purchased prior to June 14 will be valid for this summer and next summer. Please visit NRH<sub>2</sub>O's website for more information.

## Kudos Korner:

Every Council Meeting, we spotlight our employees for the great things they do. Tonight we recognize:

Krista Henry, NRH Centre Aquatic Coordinator - When COVID-19 disrupted spring swim lessons, Krista immediately began to develop the health and safety plans, protocols and training necessary to be able to offer private swim lessons during the first phase of reopening. Feedback from families participating in the lessons has been overwhelmingly positive. A note from one parent said: "Thank you again for such a great swim lesson experience. Everything has been so good and safe, and we appreciate it."